Former High Commissioner reaffirms
close UK-India ties at high level
summit

Foreign Secretary Harsh Vardhan Shringla and Sir Philip Barton, Permanent
Under-Secretary at the UK’s Foreign, Commonwealth and Development Office, met
in London yesterday to talk about the strong links between the two countries.

Sir Philip, formerly High Commissioner to India until August this year,
represented the UK in his first high-level meeting with any country since
taking up his new position as head of the UK’'s diplomatic and development
service.

The discussion centred around how the UK and India will work together on
their shared ambitions. Future priorities are likely to include increasing
trade, tackling climate change, science and technology and defence.

The two countries also shared views on the next generation of challenges and
opportunities, including assessments of emerging global security threats.
They explored areas for the UK and India to collaborate in multilateral
events, committing to work closely together through the UK’'s G7 and COP
Presidencies and India’s G20 Presidency in 2022.

Speaking after the meeting, Sir Philip Barton said:

I am delighted to welcome Foreign Secretary Shringla to London to
discuss our joint priorities. India has a special place in my heart
and I know first-hand the importance of building the relationship
between our two countries. Foreign Secretary Shringla and I agreed
a strengthened UK-India partnership will be a force for good in the
world, in facing the big international challenges over the next
decade, such as climate change and global security.

The meeting was the latest in a series of high-level UK-India engagements,
following the Finance Minister-led Economic and Financial Dialogue last week
and the subsequent virtual visit of the Minister for Investment. It precedes
a planned High Level Trade Ministerial in November.

The UK, as COP26 (to be held in Glasgow next December) President, the UN and
France will host the virtual leader-level Summit on 12 December on the five-
year anniversary of the Paris Agreement, in partnership with Chile (as COP25
Presidents) and Italy (COP26 partners).

Further information

As the Permanent Under-Secretary, Sir Philip Barton is responsible for
advising the UK Foreign Minister and his team on foreign and development
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policy and for managing the Foreign, Commonwealth and Development Office. He
is the UK’s most senior diplomat and Head of the UK Diplomatic Service.

The 12 December Climate Ambition Summit will provide a platform for leaders
who are ready to come forward with announcements of new, more ambitious
nationally determined contributions and long-term strategies to net zero, as
well as new climate finance pledges and ambitious adaptation plans.

Media

For media queries, please contact:

Nicholas Duvivier

Head of Campaigns/Deputy Head of Communications
Press and Communications, British High Commission

Chanakyapuri, New Delhi 110021
Tel: 24192100

Media queries: BHCMediaDelhi@fcdo.gov.uk

Follow us on Twitter, Facebook, Instagram, Flickr, Youtube, Eventbrite and
Blogs



mailto:BHCMediaDelhi@fcdo.gov.uk
https://twitter.com/ukinindia
https://www.facebook.com/bhcindia
https://instagram.com/ukinindia
https://www.flickr.com/photos/ukinindia
http://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL8211DFD44B2BAECA
http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/british-high-commission-new-delhi-2824316788
https://www.gov.uk/government/world-location-news/foreign-office-bloggers-in-india--2

